
MAYOR AND COUNCILLOR 
ALLOWANCE REVIEW
In accordance with section 74 of the 
Local Government Act 1989, Mayor and 
Councillor allowances were reviewed at 
the Ordinary Council Meeting on 2 March 
2021.  Council resolved to:

•  Set the Councillor allowance at $20,046, 
in accordance with the ranges set by 
the Minister for Local Government for a 
Category 1 Council; and

•  Set the Mayoral allowance at $59,889, 
in accordance with the ranges set by 
the Minister for Local Government for a 
Category 1 Council; and

•  Increase the allowances by any 
adjustment factor specifi ed by the 
Minister for Local Government under 
s73B of the Local Government Act 1989; 
and

•  Pay the equivalent of the Superannuation 
Guarantee Contribution in addition to 
the Councillor and Mayoral allowances as 
required by the Order in Council.

Submissions on the setting of these 
allowances are now invited in accordance 
with section 223 of the Local Government 
Act 1989.

Any person may make a submission on 
the Mayor and Councillor allowances.  
Any person making a submission may 
request that they or their representative is 
heard before a committee of Councillors 
in support of their submission.  The 
request to be heard, and the names of 
the persons or representatives, must be 
clearly specifi ed in the written submission.  
Council will notify those requesting to be 
heard of the day, time and place of the 
hearing.

For further information, please contact 
Nathalie Cooke, Director Corporate, 
on 03 5755 0555.

Written submissions may be made 
via the online form at 
www.alpineshire.vic.gov.au/onexhibition, 
emailed to 
submissions@alpineshire.vic.gov.au, or 
mailed to Submissions, Alpine Shire 
Council, PO Box 139, Bright 3741.

All written submissions regarding the 
Mayor and Councillor allowances must be 
received at the Bright Council offi ce no 
later than 5pm on Friday 9 April 2021. 

CHANGES TO ROAD 
CONDITIONS - GUNDOWRING
Culvert construction work will be carried 
out on Gundowring Road from Monday, 15 
March for approximately fi ve weeks.

Gundowring Road will be closed between 
Boyd Road and Keegans Lane for the 
duration of works. A detour will be in place 
via Boyd Rd or Keegans Lane.

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING
• Monday 18 December 2017, 5.00pm 
• Council Chambers, 2 Churchill Ave, Bright
The following business will be transacted: 
1. Childsafe Policy
2. Mount Beauty and Myrtleford Transfer 

Station upgrades
3. Resource Recovery Infrastructure Fund
4. Dinner Plain Village Green
5. Documents for sealing

FREE IMMUNISATION CLINICS
• Children: 0–5 years of age, including catch up 

program for older children
• Students: Year 7 Secondary School program
• Adults: Adult Diphtheria/Tetanus (booster)
Bright Alpine View Children’s Centre
• Tuesday 12 December 9.30am - 10.30am 
Myrtleford Mountain View Children’s Centre
• Wednesday 13 December 9.30am - 10.30am 
Mount Beauty Lakeview Children’s Centre
• Thursday 14 December 9.30am - 10.30am 
No appointment necessary


